Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for August 1, 2012


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

   Meeting Minutes
August 1, 2012
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag
The August 1, 2012 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Township Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS
Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Paul Weller
Terry Jones
STAFF

JoAnne Sowers Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Township Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt


ANNOUNCEMENTS

None

Since there was an unusually large crowd in the building, the Chair suggested that the Board hear their comments before the meeting. Mr. Joseph Brown, president of FOP #71 spoke on behalf of Officer John Coe and the alleged wrong done to the Amity Township Police department by furloughing Office Coe. Mr. Brown bestowed lavish praise on Officer Coe’s experience in law enforcement and in the military. He claimed that the Police Association had offered a 0% pay increase in the negotiations for their new contract. He accused the Chair of a vendetta against the police department. Mr. Yanos tried to explain that the 0% increase was for only one year; then it was raised to 3% the second year and to 4% the following year. He also stated that the contract was tied to 14 different demands, many that were objectionable to the Township. Mr. Boland explained the 14 demands of the police. Mr. Yanos explained that revenues in the Township are flat and according to the projected budget, the Township will have a deficit of $380,000 in 2017. Susan Smolinsky, resident in Amity, stated emphatically that she did not want to see the police department reduced. “The residents will not stand for this!” she claimed. Mr. Yanos stated that there was more to safety than just the police. Ms. Smolinsky stated she would be willing to pay more to keep the officer. Brian Conrad, of Amity, asked if people couldn’t just go around and collect donations to keep the officer. Mr. Jones commended the residents, he stated he did not vote to cut the officer and felt the Board should raise taxes. Mr. Yanos disagreed. He stated he felt uncomfortable reaching into the pockets of the taxpayers and taking out their money. Tracy Walters, business owner in Amity, read the advertised qualifications of the Chief, as to his being able to supervise a 15 officer department. She also claimed he “gave back” $518,000 to the Township. Mr. Yanos explained that any unexpended funds in the police budget simply roll over into the general fund, they are not given back. Mr. Brown demanded that the Board take a vote to restore the officer. Dave Rightline agreed that the Board should keep expenses in line, but not at the expense of an officer. Mr. Jones said he would move to reverse the decision if he had any notion that it would pass. Mrs. McGrath stated she would be willing to look at the figures again. Diane Hyres asked if Mr. Yanos owned property in the Township. He replied that he did not, but rented from his father, who does own property in the Township. She asked how the Township will deal with the $380,000 deficit in 2017. Mr. Yanos replied that there would probably be further cuts and perhaps tax increases. Ms. Hyres asked how much employees pay towards their health insurance. Mr. Boland replied that the police pay $23 per pay. Non uniform employees pay a similar amount. Mark Space, business owner in Amity, stated that he had been broken into several times and the police did an exemplary job with what they had to work with. He said the Board has a duty to see that the residents are protected. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to reverse the decision to furlough the officer. Motion passed 3-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. Ms. Smolinsky stated she didn’t want officers that Amity trained going to other townships. 
Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to recess the meeting at 8:45pm. Motion passed 4-0. The meeting reconvened at 8:50pm. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

None

MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of July 18 and 25, 2012.  Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:

$   51,724.78  General Fund (1)





$                     Fire Fund (4)


$   12,096.95  Sewer Fund (8)

$                     Edu Fund (9)

$   11,113.65  Liquid Fuels (35)

$   74,935.38  Total  

REPORTS

Code Enforcement
The July report was presented to the Board. 
Roads 
The July report was presented to the Board. Mr. Howell-Clarke reported that the coin boxes at the Amity Community Park were dismantled and the lights were placed on timers due to continuing maintenance and functionality problems associated with the boxes. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Povoroznic, former owner of 910 Ben Franklin Hwy, requested a refund of the funds he paid to extinguish a township lien on his property. Mr. Boland explained that Mr. Povoroznic needed to file a quiet title to remove liens. He didn’t file, when he went to settlement, and in order to sell the property, he paid off the lien. Mr. Boland stated he didn’t feel the Township had any legal reason to refund the payment of the lien. Mr. Jones said that free and clear sales are “buyer beware” and would not support any refund. 
NEW BUSINESS

Tennis/Basketball Rehab Project   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to award the contract to Breneman Company for $23,500. Motion passed 4-0. 

Pre-emption Bid Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to award the contract to Republic ITS subject to review of the bid documents and favorable references. Motion passed 4-0. 

Seasonal Requirements Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to award the bid as presented. Motion passed 4-0.

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager   Lyon reported that the bi-annual bridge inspection had been completed. He stated that the Browns Mill Bridge will ultimately need to be replaced. Additionally, four other bridges will need repairs of approximately $80,000. Dr. Rex D’Augustino of ECON described the two options for replacing LED lights in the Township’s traffic signals. Mr. Boland stated that the work could be done under an exception to the bidding requirement. Option A required a cash outlay of $21,926 initially. Option B required no cash outlay; the Township pays its current electricity costs for five years. The savings come from replacing 163 watt bulbs with 8 watt bulbs. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to accept option B, subject to the review of the final contract. Motion passed 4-0. Work would start 30-60 days after receipt of the contract. Mr. Lyon reported that Arro will hold their price for the equalization project. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve execution of the agreement with Arro. Motion passed 4-0. The permit application for the digester project had been received by DEP. Permit qualifies for the guaranteed review program of not less than 90 days  nor greater than 270 days. A response is guaranteed; not approval. The project schedule plans completion by December 15, 2012. The Manager reported that it was discovered that the impellers on the pumps in pump station 7 were the incorrect size. Flyght was contacted to correct the problem and we are working with Entech under the flow meter portion of their agreement to resolve this issue. The phone system in the Township building was struck by lightning. The Manager will solicit prices for repair and/or replacement. 

Chief of Police The Chief stated that there were 14 reports of vandalism in the Township. Suspects have been apprehended and the BB gun was recovered. Charles Jordan of Old Airport Rd. had cut down and removed a tree that was blown down during a storm and blocking lanes. Kudos to him. The Chief reported that there was still no resolution on the radio contract.   

SUPERVISORS 
Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to appoint Steven Chieffo to fill the vacancy on the Planning Commission. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos stated he hoped that Mr. Chieffo would serve more than one term. Mr. Yanos also stated that the Township is seeking two volunteers to serve on the Boone Area Library Board. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
ADJOURNMENT
Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Weller the meeting was adjourned 
9:24PM. Motion passed 4-0. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers Smith

Secretary/Treasurer
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